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Photocopying Military Identification Cards 

The Virginia Office of the Attorney General, the Norfolk Office of the Navy Judge Advocate General, and the 
Office of the Secretary of Defense have each verified that photocopying of military identification cards is 
legal and permissible when a public institution of higher education is verifying the eligibility of military 
members and their families for in-state tuition benefits.  

Section 23-7.4 of the Code of Virginia describes the process for establishing eligibility for in-state tuition 
charges through domicile or special provisions, some of which are reserved for military members and their 
dependents.  It is the student’s responsibility to provide the evidence necessary for the institution to verify 
eligibility for in-state tuition.  If the institution is unable to verify eligibility, the student must be assigned 
the out-of-state tuition rate. 

During this process, it may become necessary to 
verify an individual’s status with the military.  
The State Council of Higher Education for Virginia 
(SCHEV) recommends that the institution utilize 
the military dependent identification card in 
order to verify that an individual is a dependent 
of an active-duty member and thus may be 
considered for Virginia in-state tuition under the 
military dependent provision. 

In October 2011, a Security Bulletin was released 
informing individuals of the prohibitions against 
photocopying military identification cards.  For 
military members, this bulletin has caused some 
confusion and alarm as it relates to providing 
documents requested by an institution. 

While the bulletin states that photocopying of 
military ID cards is prohibited by federal law and 
regulations, the regulation of the Department of 
Defense dealing with military identification 
cards, DODI 1000.13, Section 6.1.7., specifically 
permits copying of the military identification 
card when "…administering other military-
related benefits to eligible beneficiaries."  

While each institution is responsible for verifying student eligibility for a benefit afforded military members 
and their dependents, there is no requirement that a specific document be obtained; alternative measures 
may be considered.  This may include the student providing other official evidence of their eligibility or the 
institution inspecting the document and noting the results in the student’s file.  

Further questions should be directed to the institution’s legal counsel. 

Additional Resources: www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/18/701 and www.dtic.mil/whs/directives/corres/ins1.html
 
Update (June 4, 2014): the section referenced in DODI 1000.13 above has been changed from “6.1.7.” to “Enclosure 3-2.a.” 
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